                                                               B.R.A.G.

                          BARROW RESIDENTS’ ACTION GROUP

         OPEN MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY   17TH FEBRUARY 2010

There was standing room only in the Methodist Church hall on North Street by the time this meeting was underway when around 200 villagers turned out for an open meeting, organised by BRAG, to discuss the proposal by Jelson to build 280 houses on the Breeches, the open farm land behind Breachfield Road.

Members of BRAG had mounted an exhibition to browse before the meeting which had aerial images of the site, photographs of flooded gardens of properties on Breachfield Road, questionable statements made by the developer, the statement of objection made by Barrow Parish Council and a video of a traffic jam in the village stretching from the Trap and from the Sileby Road conveyor bridge to  Jerusalem island during recent floods on Slash Lane.

The meeting was opened by BRAG Chair Sandie Forrest who welcomed everyone and thanked the BRAG committee for their effort and hard work in a short period of time. She said that the objections raised by BRAG were not NIMBYISM  (Not In My Back Yard) but were based on  objective reasons and that the Group had attained one of its aims of informing  the village on the Jelson proposals by delivering a leaflet to all houses in the village. Tony Childs, attending and speaking as a long time resident of Barrow (not as Vice Chair of Barrow Parish Council) spoke of his personal objection to the Jelson plan and how he saw it as threat to the community. He spoke on the need to accept change but not when there is a possible detriment. Trevor Burton, a member of BRAG would speak on behalf of the Group and the village at the Plans Committee at Charnwood Borough  Council, where a decision on the application would be made, at a meeting probably on 4th March. He described the way in which our objection will be based on Material Considerations , for example, highway safety, flooding risk, the scale and dominance of the developed site and impact on community facilities; the schools and health centre. Alan Willcocks, (vice-chair of BRAG) criticised statements made by Jelsons in their Planning Statement to the Borough where they imply that their development off Melton Road is important to the sustainability of the village and it would contribute to the greater good of the community. He said it is no surprise that housing developers seek to build  here, Barrow is a very attractive place to live and  BRAG is determined to keep it so.

The meeting then opened to the floor and several individuals made comments relating to highway safety and capacity, effects of any future housing on the service delivered by the health centre, adding to the demand for places at the village schools, unfinished and unsold recent housing and effects on wildlife.

Ex Barrow Parish Council Chairman, Brain Henman, had a map of the area showing all the old limestone workings and loaned this to BRAG. He referred to the building of Gray’ Court. Local advice was given warning of the dangers from subsidence, this was ignored , Gray’s court was built and fell down. It is now rebuilt, of course.

From the response of the meeting BRAG has taken a strong mandate to represent the village in its opposition to this development and is expecting the Plans to be rejected by the Borough Council.  If they are rejected, the developer has the right of Appeal so we could be in for a long campaign.
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